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We welcome our visitors and hope that you enjoy worshipping with us.  If you are presently 
seeking a church home, we welcome you to join our fellowship. You will find a visitor card in 

your pew, please fill one out and place it in the offering bag. If you would like further 
information about our church, check out our website at www.waupuncrc.com or contact the 

church office (324-2898). 

Large-print bulletins and children's bulletins are available from an usher or in the back 
sanctuary rack. 
 
You can listen to sermons from our website as well as view the bulletin. Website address is 
www.waupuncrc.com 
 

Church Office Hours  
Tuesday from 9:00 AM – 2:00 PM  

 Thursday from 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM 
 All announcements due in the office by 9:00 AM Thursday 

Phone: 920-324-2898   email: waupuncrc@gmail.com 

 

Welcome to 



 
 

9:30 AM Worship Service 
(*Please stand if you are able) 

 

We Gather In Worship 

Prelude 

*Call to Worship 

*Opening: This is the Day – R209 
Praise to the Lord, the Almighty – R210 vs 
1&4 
We Bring the Sacrifice of Praise – R213 
 
*God’s Greeting and We Greet One 
Another 
 

We Are Renewed in God’s Grace 

Confession & Assurance 
 
Song: You are My All in All – R583 

Congregational Prayer 

Offertory and Our Offerings: Local 
 
Children are dismissed for Walk Out 
Worship 

God Speaks through His Word 

*Scripture: Mark 4:35-41 

Sermon:  Lord of the Storm 

We Respond to God’s Word 

*Song of Response: Jesus, Son of God 
sung by Anna Nunnenkamp 

We Leave to Serve God 

*God’s Parting Blessing  

*Closing: How Great Thou Art – R147 vs 4 
 
*Postlude 

 
7:00 PM Combined Worship Service @ Bethel CRC 

Accompanist 
Lois Mulder 
 
Children & Worship 
Leader: Kim Greenfield 
Helpers: Cassidy Ritzema 
   Zach Vander Werff 
 
Elder/Deacon Greeters 
Merle Schouten 
Randall Greenfield 
 
Fellowship Coffee 
Mike & Bonnie Vander Berg 
 
Greeters 
Brian & Laura Ten Pass 
 
Nursery 
Jen Ritzema 
Marilyn Mulder 
Gretchen Hoekstra 
 
Sound System  
Pete Vander Werff 
 
Transportation 
Louie Wierenga (324-3683) 
Jim Groenewold (210-8069) 
 
Ushers 
Ray Hofman 
Al Holden 
Andy Schlieve 
Thomas Venhuizen 
 
Video Projection 
Mike Vander Berg 

Missionary Letters 
Harry V. to Daryl Pfantz 

Jon V. to Neen+ 
Keith V. to Chaplain Peter 

+Please pray especially for 
this missionary family this 
week 

 



 
 

Worship Notes 
 
Today Al Venhuizen will be leading our worship in the morning and we will 
be joining Bethel in the evening at 7:00pm. 
 
Next Week Sunday morning Peter Hofman will be leading our morning 
worship and we will be joining Bethel in the evening at 7:00pm. 
 
Verse of the week:   
 
Upcoming Special Service 
 
6/3/2018 7:00 PM Combined PM Service @ Bethel CRC 
6/10/2018 7:00 PM Combined PM Service @ Bethel CRC 
6/17/2018 7:00 PM Combined PM Service @ Bethel CRC 
6/24/2018 9:30 AM Pastor Craig’s last Service @ 1st CRC 

 
Deacons Report 

At any time, you may donate to the cause of your choice by writing the name 
of the cause in the memo line of your check or on the donation 
envelope. Please make all checks payable to First CRC. 

 
Electronic giving is now available. If you would like to get setup send an 
email to Jon Venhuizen at jnvnhzn@gmail.com 

June cause: Youth Ministry Fund:  This fund offers supplemental support 
for various groups from nursery age through youth group where there is a 
need such as SWaT, Mission Trips, Camp Calvin, Winter Retreat, or any other 
youth ministry group. This fund is in need of support, please consider giving 
by placing your offering in the evening offering plate or designating it on the 
donation envelope or in the memo line on your check. 

Last Week’s Offerings 
Local Budget   $9,768.00 
Youth Ministry Fund  $1,540.00 
Heartbeat International  $   175.00 
 
Our Family 
 
Congratulations to Jacob & Samantha (Ogurchak) Mulder who were 
united in Marriage on June 2nd in Athens Ohio.  Our many prayers as they 
start their life together, may they keep Christ at the center of their home and 
marriage. 
 
A huge Thank You to all who remembered me with cards, visits, delicious 
food and especially prayers during my cancer surgery.  Praise the Lord with 
us that I only need Hormone Therapy (a pill a day for 5 years).  I will begin 



 
 

this after cataract surgery the first of which I plan to have on Tuesday, June 
5.  Continue those prayers and THANKS again.  Arlene & John DeJager 
 
Sunday School is in need of a teacher for the 4/5th grade class for this fall. 
Please contact Brian O’Donovan if you are willing to help. 
 
Birthdays   June                             June 
Neil Venhuizen      4  Steve Tjepkema    7 
Al Holden      9  Jenna Mulder     9 
 
Anniversaries   June 
Brian & Lorna O’Donovan    5 
Percy & Janice DeVries     6 
 

As you pray this week please remember these people 
in your prayers:  
- Travis & Jessica Mulder as Travis has been diagnosed 

with Leukemia and is going through treatments. 
- Ben & Alyssa Homan and Eden as she recovers from 

surgery.  
- Laura Ten Pass as she goes through treatments for the    

spots that were found.  
- Leanne Johnson as she waits for results from her 

treatments.  
- Bob Decker who is experiencing health issues due to bleeding on 

the liver. Pray that he can get a liver transplant.  
- Morris & Bea as Morris goes through chemo treatments.  May these 

treatments shrink or remove the cancer.  We do give thanks that his 
brain scans returned normal. 

- Nina Te Beest as she recovers from stent placement and awaits 
surgery to replace a valve. 

- Al, LeAnne & Cassie as they mourn the loss of Al’s father. 
 

It can be easy to forget about those that we don't see every week so we 
are including a list of shut-ins within our congregation.  We hope that 
you will take some time to visit, send cards, and pray for these members 
of our family.  As Romans 12:10 says, "Be devoted to one another in 
brotherly love.  Honor one another above yourselves." 
- Joyce Haan 
- Winnie Kuiper 
- Wilma Navis 
-  

If at any time you would like your name added to or taken off the prayer 
list, please contact Gladys. 
 

 
 
 



 
 

Church News 
 
If your group is planning to use the church for any events please make sure 
that you have reserved it through the church secretary in advance. Thank 
you. 
 
Those who have children enrolling in CWC in the coming school year 
are asked to meet in the sanctuary after the morning service on June 
10 for an informational meeting regarding the Covenantal Education Plan. 
 
The Outreach Team is looking for some volunteers for Friday, June 8 
and Saturday, June 9 to help construct a deck at the Union. We will be 
setting posts on Friday and building the rest of the deck on Saturday. 
Anyone that is willing to help please contact Dan Montsma @ 210-4673.  
 
There are a few more CD’s of the New G’s service on the shelf in the 
basement, please help yourself. If they are gone and you would like one 
please let Gladys know, she would be happy to make one for you. 
 
The Assemblymen Gospel Quartet will be coming to Beaver Dam 
on Sunday, June 3rd, at 6:00p.m. for a concert at Faith Community 
Church, 401 Stone St.  Their music is much like you’d see and hear on the 
Gaither Homecoming programs or recordings.  Please plan to attend and 
invite your friends to this evening which will "bring a smile to your face and 
gladness to your heart."  There is no charge for admission -- a freewill 
offering will be received for expenses.  
 
ATTENTION YOUTH GROUP PARENTS: There will be an informational 
meeting regarding the Texas serve trip this coming Wednesday, June 30th, 
at 6 pm at the Union here in Waupun. Thanks – Youth Group Leaders 
 
VBS this year is June 25-28 the theme is Shipwrecked Rescued By Jesus. 
Becca Vree will now be the contact person for VBS and she will have the 
CD"s.  VBS is June 25-28 at Bethel CRC.  You will be able to register 
and sign up this coming week. 
 
Calendar 
Today:    9:30 AM AM Worship Service 
 7:00 PM PM Combined Worship Service @ 
  Bethel CRC 
Tuesday: 8:00 AM Prayer Meeting @ 1st CRC 
 9:00 AM First Place for Health @ 1st CRC 
Wednesday: 6:30 PM Council Meeting @ 1st CRC 
Next Sunday: 9:30 AM AM Worship Service  
 7:00 PM PM Combined Worship Service @ 
  Bethel CRC
 
 

 
 



 
 

Next Week 
 
Accompanist 
Brenda Hofman 
 
Children & Worship 
Leader:  Jessica Ten Pass 
Helpers: Elise Ritzema 
    Arent Venhuizen 
 
Elder/Deacon Greeters 
Tom Jonker 
Joe Bresser 
 
Fellowship Coffee 
Steve & Heidi Smits 
 
Greeters 
Tyler & Jessica Ten Pass 
 
Nursery 
Jenna Mulder 
Dominique Van Hill 
Megan Greenfield 
 
 
 
 

Offering: Local Budget 
June Cause: Youth Ministry Fund 
 
Sound System 
Eric Homan 
 
Transportation 
Jim Groenewold (210-8069) 
Louie Wierenga (324-3683) 
 
Ushers 
Ray Hofman 
Al Holden 
Andy Schlieve 
Thomas Venhuizen 
 
Video Projection 
Beth Schlieve 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Group Elder Deacon 

1 Don Pausma Jon Venhuizen 

2 Merle Schouten Joe Bresser 

3 Bob Mulder  

4 Scott Ritzema Eric Homan 

5 Norm Buwalda Ben Mulder 

6 Tom Jonker Randall Greenfield 

7 Steve Homan  

8 Al Venhuizen Brian O’Donovan 



 
 

 
Proclaiming Evidence for Truth 

THIS WEEK'S CREATION MOMENT 

The Great Pretender 
 

It is better to trust in the LORD than to put 
confidence in man. It is better to trust in the 
LORD than to put confidence in princes. –  
Psalm 118:8-9  
 
As we have reported on previous Creation 
Moments broadcasts, some snakes hide when 
they are threatened. Others play dead, hoping 

predators will lose interest. Some snakes rear up or make hissing and 
rattling sounds to scare off would-be predators. But have you ever heard of 
a harmless caterpillar that can make itself look and act just like a deadly 
snake?  
 
If you live in Costa Rica, Belize, Mexico or Guatemala, one of the most 
unusual creatures you will ever come across is the Hemeroplanes 
triptolemus moth while it's a caterpillar. Though it looks pretty ordinary, when 
it is threatened by a predator, it expands and raises its body while twisting it 
upside-down, revealing what looks like a fearsome snake's head! Not only 
does the caterpillar look like a snake, it even acts like one, harmlessly 
striking at predators as if it could kill. Even its shiny eye spots are menacing! 
 
Evolutionists, of course, will tell you that these unusual markings and snake-
like behavior are the result of millions of years of chance mutations. But to 
anyone who hasn't been fooled by such explanations, it is obvious that this 
caterpillar was designed.  
 
That's why it's so important that we teach our young people to think for 
themselves and not blindly accept what evolutionists are telling them. 
Trickery and deception are common throughout the animal kingdom. But the 
most deceptive creature of all is man.  
 
Ref: Sarah Griffiths, "Caterpillar looks like a snake to scare off predators," Daily Mail, 5/28/14. 
Photo: © Caters News Agency. Used for educational purposes. (Fair Use) 
 
© 2018, Creation Moments. Churches and parents may freely copy these bulletin inserts. 
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Worship Notes from today’s Sermon 
Lord of the Storm 

Mark 4:35-41 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


